CHESTER, ILLINOIS

March 1, 2021
I. CALL TO ORDER


The City Council of Chester, Illinois, met in regular session on Monday, March 1, 2021, in the Municipal Building, 1330 Swanwick Street.  Mayor Tom Page called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
II. ROLL CALL

Present:
Alderman Daniel Geisen
Alderman Ray Allison

Alderman D. Michael Blechle
Alderman Robert Platt

Alderman Randy Dudenbostel
Alderman Dan Ohlau

Absent:
Alderman Russ Rader
Alderman James Maes
III. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
IV. READING OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Alderman Ohlau moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting and to approve them as prepared by the city clerk.  Alderman Dudenbostel seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Geisen, Ohlau, Allison, Platt, Blechle, Dudenbostel.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried. 
V. CORRESPONDENCE

The following correspondence was acknowledged:

· Blood Drive on March 2nd at Chester High School Colbert Gym 
· Letter from Danny Miller regarding concerns over Popeye Picnic’s location
· Monthly Superintendent Reports
VI. REPORTS
VII. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Cemetery & Finance Committee (Chairman Platt):
The Cemetery and Finance Committee met this evening at 5:30 p.m. to review city bills, and found them to be in order for payment.  Alderman Platt moved to approve payment of bills from February 16th and March 1st, subject to audit and to include payment to Bert’s Auto Service in the amount of $155.93 (fiscal year total, $1,517.64).  Alderman Dudenbostel seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Allison, Dudenbostel, Platt, Geisen, Blechle, Ohlau.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
Chairman Platt moved to approve the February report of the Evergreen Cemetery Clerk as presented.  Alderman Blechle seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Allison, Dudenbostel, Platt, Geisen, Blechle, Ohlau.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
Alderman Platt presented Change Order #1 and Pay Estimate #1 payable to Haier Plumbing & Heating Inc. for the 24” trunk line sewer repairs for a total of $69,545.46.  Change Order #1 increased the project costs by $2,395.46.  Alderman Allison questioned why the city is responsible for the increased traffic control costs.  City Engineer Harold Sheffer advised there was a rush to get this project complete and out for bid due to FEMA submission deadlines.  Alderman Allison stated the city employees could have provided traffic control to avoid the increase costs.  City Engineer Sheffer advised there could be liability issues using city employees for traffic control on projects completed by an outside contractor.  Alderman Platt moved to approve Change Order #1 and Pay Estimate #1 to Haier Plumbing & Heating Inc. for $69,545.46.  Alderman Blechle seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Dudenbostel, Platt, Geisen, Blechle, Ohlau.  Nays:  Alderman Allison.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
Water & Sewer Committee (Chairman Rader):

City Clerk Berner presented a sewer bill ($61.13) of the Baptist Church, 103 Mullins Road, for adjustment due to a water leak that did not infiltrate the sewer system.  Alderman Dudenbostel moved to approve the proposed adjustment.  Alderman Geisen seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Allison, Dudenbostel, Platt, Geisen, Blechle, Ohlau.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
Streets & Alleys Committee (Chairman Blechle):

Chairman Blechle recognized the city workers for their long hours and hard work during the major snow event.
Gas Department & Public Property Committee (Chairman Ohlau):

Chairman Ohlau advised the city received notification from Symmetry that natural gas supplies were under force majeure for approximately four days in February.  Force majeure was declared due to loss of supply from extreme weather in the producing regions.  The upcoming natural gas rates will reflect the force majeure event.  
Economic Development, Chamber & Beautification Committee (Chairman Allison):
Chairman Allison advised that he is still waiting for Shane Wagner to present the Business Incentive Package to the council.
VIII. DEPARTMENT HEADS

Chief of Police (Bobby Helmers):
Chief Helmers reported the police department responded to 372 calls for service in February.  Secondly, Chief Helmers advised the two new squad cars will be arriving in March.  
IX. PUBLIC COMMENT

X. NEW BUSINESS

Board of Fire & Police Commissioners:
Per the mayor’s recommendation, Alderman Dudenbostel moved to ratify the appointment of Rick Harrington to the Board of Fire & Police Commissioners.  Alderman Ohlau seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Dudenbostel, Ohlau, Geisen, Platt, Blechle, Allison.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.

Cole Park – Mulch:
Park Superintendent Billy Belton presented an estimate for rubber mulch totaling $5,100.00 for the Cole Park swing set area.  Alderman Allison inquired about using pea pebbles instead of the rubber mulch.  After an inquiry from Alderman Platt, Superintendent Belton advised that he is unaware of any health concerns with using rubber mulch for the landing zone.  Alderman Blechle moved to approve the purchase of rubber mulch for $5,100.00.  Alderman Geisen seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Allison, Dudenbostel, Platt, Blechle, Ohlau, Geisen.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
Concessions – Deb’s Diner:
Mayor Page presented an agreement between the City of Chester and Deb’s Diner which allows Deb’s Diner to provide food service and concessions for sale at the Cohen Complex from March, 2021 until October 2021.  Alderman Platt moved to approve the concession agreement with Deb’s Diner.  Alderman Dudenbostel seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Dudenbostel, Ohlau, Platt, Blechle, Allison, Geisen.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
Prescription Program – True RX:
Einstein Consulting Group recommended the city change pharmacy providers from Optum RX to True RX.  After completing a price analysis, the city is estimated to save approximately $24,000.00 annually on pharmacy costs.  Alderman Platt moved to ratify the city council’s action and approve True RX as the city’s pharmacy provider.  Alderman Dudenbostel seconded the motion.  UPON ROLL CALL:  Ayes:  Aldermen Dudenbostel, Ohlau, Platt, Geisen, Blechle, Allison.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Alderman Rader, Maes.  Motion carried.
XI. ADJOURNMENT

At 6:21 p.m., Alderman Ohlau moved to adjourn the meeting.  Alderman Dudenbostel seconded the motion.  VOTE:  Ayes:  Aldermen Ohlau, Dudenbostel, Geisen, Allison, Platt, Blechle.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Aldermen Maes, Rader.  Motion carried.
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